
 

 

 

 

Kingshill Church School 

Friday 20 April 2018 

Dear Parents/Carers 

It's been lovely to see the sunshine at last!  The children have been enjoying the freedom to play on 

the field and enjoy our lovely outside area.  It's a good idea to send the children in with a sun hat or 

cap now - please remember to name them.  

 

 

On Tuesday I was so lucky to be able to        

attend the North Somerset dance festival at 

the Weston Playhouse. I was so proud of our 

children who performed two fantastic,          

energetic dances!   

 

My thanks to Miss Pennell and Miss Ham for 

organising this for the children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today Amber Class presented their learning during their class assembly.  They 

shared knowledge about the human body, French and Science, followed by a 

òBollywood styleó dance.  They were fantastic. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I met with members of the KFA this week. As always they are so supportive of our school, and         

without their support our children would not have the opportunity to take part in lots of fun activities, 

go on school trips or have òextrasó to enhance their experiences.  Coming up on 11 May is our       

May Fair.  It sounds as if it is going to be fantastic but the KFA need more help and support from  

parents please!   

 

 

School dinners - As you know we have a new provider òChartwellsó and so far we 

are really pleased with the new exciting menu.  The children are really enjoying 

trying out new foods and they love the fruit platter and salad bar.  One thing that 

we have noticed is that jacket potatoes are very popular but é the children are 

only eating the filling!  Please could you speak to your children and encourage 

them to eat the whole potato as they may not be getting a full balanced meal and we need to avoid 

the amount of wastage we are getting. 

 

 



 

We recently heard that we have been lucky enough to win £1000 from the Tesco 

Bags of Help Scheme. Thank you if you voted for us. We are going to use this     

money (along with a generous donation from the KFA) to create a covered area 

outside Topaz classroom. The area will provide more shade in the summer and will 

also be used as another outside teaching space. 

  

As you know there is a Royal Wedding coming soon!  We will be   

celebrating as a school. On the afternoon of 18 May we will be  

having a whole school tea party for the children!  School will       

organise this but if you would like to contribute some cakes for the 

occasion we would be most grateful!   Please let the office know if you can help ð thank you. 

 

Year 6 parents - SATs week is Monday 14 May - Friday 18 May - please make sure your child is 

in school every day that week!! 

Following the success of last yearõs òspelling beeó, we will be holding this yearõs event on 23 

May.  This will coincide with a òwellie walkó in aid of Farm Africa.  Today your child has been giv-

en a list of words to learn and a sponsor form. 

 

 

Mrs Thomson                                                                                                                                   

Headteacher 

 

The Big Plan 

 

Learning 

Year 6 are currently preparing for their SATs assessments which are in a couple of weeks -    

Monday 14 - Friday 18 May. They are working really hard and we are so impressed with them!  

I was especially pleased to see just how well they are doing with their writing! 

                                                                                                                                                                 

I was also so impressed by Amber Class and their ôBollywood Dancingõ - wow that 

took a lot of energy and stamina and skill to learn! 

 

Community and Friendship 

 

I have been showing prospective parents and children around this week.  I always feel so 

proud when I do this. The children are well behaved and purposeful in what they do, and itõs 

always lovely to see how the older pupils care for the younger ones. 

 

Our value is Compassion:  We are thinking about being kind and caring to all people -          

whatever their background, race or belief. 
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More information is available at:-  www.chsw.org.uk/event/rainbow-run-bristol-2018 

Saturday 2 June 2018 

11:00 am - 3:00 pm Blaise Castle, Bristol  


